PLANNING COMMITTEE
Lytchett Matravers Parish Council

 Minutes of the meeting on Monday 18th 2013 in the Sports Club Pavilion, High St Car Park at 7:00 pm. 

 PRESENT were: Cllr J Dyball, Cllr C Wood, Cllr E Wilson, Cllr I Maitland, Cllr R Miller, and Mr T Watton (Parish Clerk)
1.  APOLOGIES. Cllr P Talbot, Cllr J Taylor.
2.  DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST: There were none.  
3. Public participation (standing orders suspended). There was none. 

4. Minutes of meeting held on Thursday 7th November 2013 were unanimously agreed as an accurate record and were signed by the meeting Chairman. 
5. MATTERS ARISING. 
6/2013/0457 OOTA Property Ltd. 40 Glebe Road, Lytchett Matravers, BH16 6EH. Sever plot and erect four bedroom two-storey detached dwelling with integral garage; modify vehicular access. PASS shows no status against this application. 
6/2013/0570 Mr P Snell. Wareham Road (102), Lytchett Matravers, BH16 6DT. Erect single storey, flat roofed, rear extension to rear. Replace roof (including an extension at the front to remove crop), to enable accommodation in roof.  PASS shows that PDC have not yet determined this application. 
Cllr Miller reminded committee members that there is still a need to review the settlement boundary map to consider the changes Mr Tapscott proposed on behalf of PDC, and then to respond to PDC. 

6. 6/2012/0698 Mr F Street. Land adj. Annaberg, Middle Road, Lytchett Matravers, BH16 6HJ. Erect part single and part two storey dwelling with first floor balcony. The Council notes that this is a replacement scheme for 6/2012/0354. The council members wished to record an OBJECTION on the grounds that this scheme is inappropriate for the location, size and shape of the plot, as well as negatively affecting the outlook of the immediate neighbouring properties. It is considered to be an example of overdevelopment and is not in keeping with the character of the surrounding area and properties.
7. CORRESPONDENCE. 
Two letters from PDC referring to proposed works on protected trees – at 8/9 Ancott Close, and at 18 Scutts Close. 
Cllr Dyball reported on correspondence concerning the £1K Section 106 payment due from the development approval of a property in Deans Drove. It is reported that the owner has indicated that he will pay this when the property is sold. The point has been made to PDC that such payments are not conditional on the sale of the developed property. 

8. MATTERS OF INTEREST There were none. 
The meeting closed at 7:20pm   
Modified by/on ………………….  Signed by/on ………………….
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